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Contact: Alex Caras 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
1 July 2024 
 
 
 
Ms Kiersten Fishburn 
Secretary – Department of Planning, Housing and Infrastructure 
Locked Bag 5022 
Parramatta NSW 2124   
 
 
Dear Ms Fishburn 
 
Re Enforceable Undertaking by Leadshine Pty Limited for Lot 1 DP123302 and Lot 2 DP700806, Broken Head 
Road, SUFFOLK PARK (former Broken Head Quarry site) 
 
Council at its 13 June Planning Meeting resolved the following (Res 24-271): 

1. Council does not support the subject planning proposal (as contained in Attachment 1) seeking to amend 
Byron LEP 2014 to rezone the former Broken Head Quarry site on the western side of Broken Head Road for 
residential development. 

2. Both the applicant and the Department of Planning, Housing and Infrastructure be notified of Council’s 
decision to not support the planning proposal. 

3. Council writes to the Department of Planning to clarify whether the owner of the site has met their obligations 
under the 2018 Enforceable Undertaking and receives a further update from staff.  

 
In actioning item ‘3’ above, Council staff have reviewed related information on the following web sites: 

• Inspections and enforcements | Planning (nsw.gov.au) 

• Rehabilitation (brokenheadquarry.com.au) 

 
Based on the information contained on both web sites, it remains unclear whether or not the landowner (Leadshine 
Pty Limited) has fulfilled their obligations under the 2018 Enforceable Undertaking (see attached).  Accordingly the 
Department’s confirmation regarding the status of this matter is requested. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 

 
Alex Caras | Land Use Planning Coordinator 
 
 
cc. By email:  Craig Diss – Manager, Hunter and Northern Region (DPHI) Craig.Diss@planning.nsw.gov.au  

 

https://www.planning.nsw.gov.au/assess-and-regulate/compliance/inspections-and-enforcements
https://www.brokenheadquarry.com.au/rehabilitation
mailto:Craig.Diss@planning.nsw.gov.au


     

    



 


